*Meeting held VIA Zoom, due to Covid-19 concerns*

 Churchill County Mosquito Vector and Noxious Weed Abatement District
Board of Trustees
Churchill County, Nevada
7400 Reno Highway
Fallon, NV 89406
Meeting Date August 13, 2020
AGENDA

1. Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. by Chairwoman Christy Lattin. 

Present were the following:
Trustee, Sheldon Chipp
Trustee, Marion Jonte, Jr. 
Trustee, Christy Lattin, Chairwoman
Trustee, Michael Spencer, Vice Chairman
District Manager, Nancy Upham
Legal Counsel, Ben Shawcroft
Board Secretary, Kaylie Poole

Public Present: 
	Jim Cork
 
2.  Pledge of Allegiance: 
All recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

3. Public Comments: 
 None.

4. Review and Adoption of Agenda.  
Trustee Sheldon Chipp motioned to approve agenda as is. Trustee Marion Jonte Jr. seconded and the motion passed unanimously.
5. Discussion and approval of Minutes.  
Trustee Michael Spencer motioned to approve minutes as is. Trustee Marion Jonte Jr. seconded and the motion passed unanimously.
Certificate of Posting.  
District Manager, Nancy Upham stated that the posting was done according to NRS Statutes.

6. Correspondence.
Chicken blood will be sent to Sacramento for testing. Trustee Marion Jonte Jr. asked District Manager Nancy Upham if she will be getting chicken blood and if she knows when. District Manager Nancy Upham said either next week or the week after, depending on if there will be interviews being conducted for the assistant district manager position next week. 
Fraudulent claims for unemployment have been reported under different employees and board members' names. Included in the board meeting packet was a correspondence from POOL PACT explaining how they are handling these fraud claims and a identity guard recommendation. 
The Carson Water Conservancy Funding application must be done soon to get $15,000 in funding. Bobbie Church from the Nevada State Record Retention office is looking at the district's retention of records requirements and if it is possible to review and change these requirements. The deadline for this review is September 8th. District Manager Nancy Upham suggested that records such as daily logs be kept for three years. 
The Nevada Department of Agriculture has released a report regarding unknown seed packets being received by state residents. These packets seem to be sent from China, often claiming to be jewelry or other items that the resident did not order.
7. Appointments.  
None.

8.  Old Business
Discussion of shared used of drone with Douglas County and proposed insurance language. This is an interlocal agreement written up by Legal Counsel Ben Shawcroft. He explained that it is just a draft, so it does  not require approval from the board yet. They must convene with Douglas County and decide on what elements they want covered and discussing the agreement of sharing the drone before a final copy is drafted and then approved by both Douglas County and Churchill County. 

There was a review of District funding included in the board packet. An explanation of all the money the district has spent and where the money went to. A reimbursement check from CWSD will be arriving soon. 
10. New Business
Discussion of possible action regarding the district's mission statement and goals and updating the interlocal agreement with other entities.  The District's mission and goals statement had already been reviewed by the board and there was not much to add. Included was an interlocal agreement with the Cooperative Weed Management Group that District Manager Nancy Upham included for the board to review, to see the other entities that should still be involved or still interested in being involved in weed management. 
Trustee Marion Jonte Jr. noted that the District name is incorrect on the Churchill County weed management agreement page. Chairwoman Christy Lattin also proposed updating the contact information to including a name and number of the various entities, rather than just an address.  The document will be updated hopefully by the next meeting. 

11. District Manager’s Report and Operations Review.
Employee staff has been working all over the county. Kevin Porteous is working on perennial pepperweed and has been working around and/or with the seasonal workers, Chas Wassmusth and Christine Camper. 

Also included in the packet was a comparison of the larvicide and adulticide  flights, comparing costs for the materials and reviewing how the drone will help with these costs. 

The weed program classes, where members of the public can attend to receive their own weed abatement spray,  has been halted due to COVID19 but will hopefully resume soon. 

Indebtedness Report was completed and submitted regarding the capital approvement plan. District Manager Nancy Upham said that she was setting aside $20,000 a year for a new roof, which was the only thing she could see possibly being an issue in the coming years for the District building. Trustee Marion Jonte Jr. asked if the building was already paid for, to which District Manager Nancy Upham responded that it is, the $20,000 was just as a precaution. 
The Annual Fiscal report was published in the Lahontan Valley newspaper on July 22nd. 


12. Board Members' Reports
Trustee Marion Jonte Jr. stated that he was heartsick over the departure of the administrative assistant/ board secretary and was very appreciative of the work she has done and hopes that she may return to work for the District again. Chairwoman Lattin shared Trustee Marion Jonte Jr.'s sentiments. 
13. Any requests for future agenda items
 	Memorandum of Understanding and the Cooperative Interlocal Agreement with other entities. 

14. Expenditures 
June 2020 Expenditures has the incorrect date, it is listed as 2019, but the numbers are accurate. June expenditures was as follows
Total Expenditures: $98,301.12
Total Payroll: $20,174.88
Total Overall: $118,476.00
Trustee Michael Spencer motioned to approve the June 2020 expenditures, the motion was seconded by Trustee Sheldon, and the motion passed unanimously.
July 2020 Expenditures was as follows
Total Expenditures: $61,258.07
Total Payroll: $26,081.90
Total Overall: $87,339.97
Trustee Sheldon Chipp motioned to approve the expenditures as is, this motion was seconded by Trustee Marion Jonte Jr. and the motion passed unanimously. 
15. Public Comment
Trustee Marion Jonte Jr. asked District Manager Nancy Upham on her opinion of the seasonal workers. District Manager Nancy Upham responded that they were doing well, Chas Wassmuth does smaller sections of work before coming back to the District building to pick up Christine Camper, although due to COVID19 they are currently not driving together. District Manager Nancy Upham has informed them to start looking for puncturevine. She intends for them to stay with the District until October.

District Manager Nancy Upham stated that she wanted to apologize for the meeting have to be done over Zoom, due to a potential COVID19 exposure. Chairwoman Christy Lattin assured District Manager Nancy Upham that it was better be cautious and safe. 




16. Adjournment
 The meeting was adjourned by Chairman Christy Lattin at 6.01 pm. 
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